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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM COMMITTEE  (2) 

TUESDAY 14th FEBRUARY 2006 

MOTION  No. 9
Wall at Palmer Park, Ballyboden
Motion: Councillor C. Keane

"That the Manager discuss the boundary wall in Palmer Park regarding maintenance requests Our Ref No.9396- update please."

Report:
The County Architect reported that a crack developed in the boundary wall at the rear of 4, Palmer Park, Ballyboden necessitating replacement of the wall. In the interim, a temporary fence has been erected to protect the tenants. 

Consulting Engineers were appointed to assess the extent of works required to resolve the situation and to seek tenders for the completion of the required works. The Consulting Engineers reported that entire wall must be demolished and rebuilt.
When examining the area to assess the extent of works required, the Supervising Architect determined that the problem with this wall emanated from works carried out on adjoining land. This land lies at a lower level than the gardens at the rear of the affected dwellings in Palmer Park. The owners of the adjoining land, Merchant Meade Ltd, have been asked to make good the damage to the wall and to shore up the area to prevent a recurrence. Merchant Meade Ltd has disputed their responsibility. Legal Advice has been sought on this matter.
